From: Morrison, Kay
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Subject: Quendall Terminals Superfund site: EPA announces final cleanup plan
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[EXTERNAL EMAIL Notice!] Outside communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not click or open suspicious links or attachments.

It has come to my attention that | neglected to send this announcement to some people who asked to be on our distribution list. Please
accept my apologies for this error. The announcement about the Quendall Terminals Record of Decision, sent last week, is below.

Sincerely,

Kay Morrison

Community Involvement Coordinator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region 10 Seattle, Washington
206-553-8321 desk

206-584-6353 mobile

From: Morrison, Kay <morrison.kay@epa.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 10:37 AM

To: Morrison, Kay <morrison.kay@epa.gov>

Cc: Cerise, Kathy <Cerise.Kathryn@epa.gov>

Subject: Quendall Terminals Superfund site: EPA announces final cleanup plan

You are receiving this email from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency because you have expressed an interest in our work at the
Quendall Terminals Superfund site. We will not share your contact information with any third party. All recipients are bcc’d.

\‘J’EPA Quendall Terminals Superfund Site

U.S. EPA announces final cleanup plan for Quendall Terminals Superfund site

EPA is releasing our final plan to clean up the Quendall Terminals in Renton, a former creosote manufacturing
plant and oil storage facility along Lake Washington, where for decades creosote, coal tar, and other hazardous
chemicals accumulated on the land, in groundwater, and in lake sediments.

The cleanup plan for the upland portion of the site will include smoldering combustion, in-situ solidification, and
soil capping and will cost approximately $66 million. Cleanup of the contaminated in-water portion of the site
includes dredging, an engineered sand cap, and enhanced natural recovery and will cost approximately $40
million. Both estimates include the cost of monitoring the remedy to ensure it is effective for 100 years.

We held a public comment period from September 9 through November 8, 2019, on our proposal to clean up
the site. In response to comments received on the proposed cleanup plan, EPA refined some aspects of our
preferred alternative for the upland part of the site. The comments we received and our responses to them are
available in the Record of Decision, Part 3, the Responsiveness Summary.

« Record of Decision: Quendall Terminals Superfund Site (PDE) (247 pp, 11.7 MB)
A - EPA lssu )nup Decisi Juenda inals Superfund Site (4 pp, 1.68 MB)

For questions about the final cleanup plan please contact Kathryn Cerise, EPA Project Manager.

There is more information about Quendall Terminals on our website: www.epa.gov/superfund/quendall-
terminals
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Thank you for your interest in our work at the Quendall Terminals.

Kay Morrison

Community Involvement Coordinator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region 10 Seattle, Washington
206-553-8321 desk

206-584-6353 mobile



